
BOARD OF CIVIL AUTHORITY 

MARTIN MEMORIAL HALL 

5259 US ROUTE 5 

ASCUTNEY, VERMONT 

JUNE 14, 2022 

 

PRESENT: 
 Mike Todd, Paul Tillman, Steve Hier, Julie Lannen, Dallas Carey, AnnMarie Christianson, Mike 
Stankevich, Ginger Wimberg, Dave Fuller, Sean Whalen, Kelly O’Brien,  
Flo-Ann Dango, Marion Ballam 
ABSENT:  
Wendy Smith, John Arrison, Lynn Esty 
 
Chairperson Mike Stankevich opened the meeting at 8:12 pm. 
 
Election Discussion: August 9, 2022, is the Primary and November 8, 2022, is the General 
Election. The polls will open at 8:00 am for both elections.  
 
Sign up for election workers: Flo-Ann Dango, Town Clerk explained it is the duty of the Board of 
Civil Authority to work at the polls. She explained she has received the new tabulator and Mike 
Stankevich, Steve Hier, Marion Ballam and herself attended a training in Manchester, Vermont.  
Flo-Ann also asked the board for permission to enter the returned voted ballots into the voting 
machine prior to the General Election.  
Steve Hier made a motion to authorize the Town Clerk to enter early voted ballots in the 
machine prior to the General Election. Ginger Wimberg seconded the motion.  
Vote was unanimous, motion passed. 
 
Dave Fuller made a motion to adjourn, Mike Todd seconded the motion.  
Vote was unanimous, motion passed.  
Meeting ended 8:40 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Marion J Ballam 
Deputy Clerk 
 
 

 



 


